

TOWN OF GREENWOOD NEWSLETTER FEBRUARY 2021



Mayors Message,

I would like to take the opportunity to thank everyone that came out and voted in the town election on January 16, 2021. This year we would like to increase the number of registered voters and we encourage all residents that meet the criteria to please register If you would like registration form please feel free to call Town Hall 302-349-4534 and the staff will email or mail you the form and instructions to complete the registration. I would also like to remind all residents, as always I have an open door policy and encourage you to reach out to myself or any Council member with comments, concerns or questions. The contact information can be found on the town website www.greenwood.delaware.gov or you may call Town Hall. Thank you and please stay safe! Mayor Donald Donovan

POLICE DEPARTMENT

FRIENDLY REMINDER:

Under Delaware Code Title 21 § 4180, (b) Except when otherwise provided by local ordinance, every vehicle stopped or parked upon a one-way roadway shall be so stopped or parked parallel to the curb or edge of the roadway, in the direction of authorized traffic movement, with its right-hand wheels within 12 inches of the right-hand curb or outside edge of the shoulder, or its left wheels within 12 inches of the left-hand curb or outside edge of the shoulder.

IMPORTANT REMINDERS

- Property tax payments are due by Feb. 28, 2021
- Anyone conducting business in the town limits of Greenwood needs to have a valid business license. Also anyone that owns a rental property will need a valid rental license. The forms can be found on the town website.

TOWN HALL UPDATES

- Election Results: The results for the two Council seats that were up for election are: Mike Moran 39 votes, Donald Donovan 35 votes, Michael Phillips 17 votes, Anthony Massey 15 votes. Congratulations to Mr. Moran and Mayor Donovan!
- Currently Town Hall remains closed due to Covid restrictions. We hope to be able to open the lobby soon but in the mean time the office is staffed Monday through Friday from 5pm. If you would like to make an appointment to meet with a member of the staff please call 302-349-4534.
- Utility payments may be made in the drop-box on the side of Town Hall, online at www.greenwood.delaware.gov or in the mail. Please remember utility payments are due by the last day of the month. If during the pandemic you have not been able to pay your utilities and have an outstanding balance we encourage you to call Town Hall and set up a payment plan that will work with your budget.
- Trash pickup: Just a reminder to please put your trash out

